
 
 

SCUSD Learning Options Survey Summary 
 

The survey was available in English, as well as in Spanish, Hmong, Chinese, and Vietnamese for 

parents/guardians. The survey response window started on July 28, 2020, and closed on August 

10, 2020. 

  

The board should be aware of the survey results because they provide important parent/guardian 

feedback about their initial thoughts on the learning environment for the 2020-2021 school 

year.  Though SCUSD is beginning the school year in distance learning only, there will 

hopefully be a potential point where other blended learning models may become options for our 

families.  The survey solicited feedback about how parents/guardians would like their students to 

participate in school when it is safe to return to campuses.  

  

During the survey window we received 22,952 unduplicated parent/guardian responses, which 

represents approximately a 56% response rate.  We were able to personally identify 20,966 

students (91%) of the 22,952 responses received from their parents and guardians based on the 

demographic data collected on the survey and validation techniques employed by the District. 

  

Some the data highlights include: 

  

• Approximately 68% of parents/guardians preferred blended learning or in-person 

learning if state and county health officials have deemed it safe to return to school 

• Approximately 47% of parents/guardians indicated that the live instruction is the most 

important part of distance learning 

• Approximately 80% of parents/guardians reported that their students have a computer 

available for distance learning 

• Approximately 82% of parents/guardians specified that they have access to internet 

service 

  


